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1. Post offices need a lifeline to survive 

 
If post offices are guaranteed Royal Mail business for the next 10 years a vital part of 
community life could be saved 
 
        John Denham 
        guardian.co.uk, Tuesday 17 May 2011 12.15 BST 
        Article history 
 
Change happens – just look at the way the internet has changed our lives. But that doesn't 
mean we should lightly throw away things we've valued for a long time. When familiar 
shops close, or pubs call time, or a post office shuts, many of us feel we've lost something 
that matters. It seems like our communities are changing too fast in ways we can't 
control. 
 
Today, the future of thousands of local post offices hangs by a thread. A vote in the 
House of Lords will decide their future. The Labour government was right to reform the 
Post Office and Royal Mail. But we didn't get everything right. Many people felt our 
programme of post office closure was insensitive to the needs of local communities. 
 
But instead of learning the lessons, the Tory-led government seems hell bent on making 
things worse. In their manifesto the Tories said that "nothing underlines the 
powerlessness that many communities feel more than the loss of essential services like 
post offices and pubs". But as part of the bill to sell off the Royal Mail, they are refusing 
to give post offices a long-term guarantee of the Royal Mail business on which they 
depend. Backed by the government, the Post Office is also trying to push through 
changes which many local postmasters say will put them out of business. 
 
A survey last week showed that 92% of sub-postmasters believed that without a long-
term, guaranteed business relationship between the two companies their post office would 
struggle to survive. More than 400 branches are already temporarily closed on a long-
term basis and nearly 1,000 more are up for sale. 
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The government has already taken a huge chunk of business from local post offices, so 
that someone picking up a pension or child benefit will now have to join the queue for 
those buying cigarettes and alcohol in the convenience store, while the professional post 
office next door goes out of business. 
 
Instead of working out the future of post offices with local communities, protecting the 
things that matter most to us, we're going to see closures taking place all over the place 
without any concern for the people who use them or who need them. 
 
All this comes from the government's desire to sell off Royal Mail after hundreds of 
years. That's a bad mistake, but they have the Tory and Lib Dem votes to push it through. 
 
But now the Lords could make a big difference. They could vote to guarantee Royal Mail 
business to local post offices for the next 10 years. A 10-year inter-business agreement, 
or IBA, would require a privatised Royal Mail to use the Post Office as its retail arm for 
the next decade and help provide the security needed for thousands of post offices across 
the country. 
 
This has support from Consumer Focus – the people's advocate on post offices – which 
has warned that without an IBA "it is conceivable that a few years down the line from 
privatisation we could have a post office network where you cannot undertake mail 
transactions". 
 
And the National Federation of Sub-Postmasters has said that a 10-year IBA that 
maintains existing levels of Royal Mail work is essential to avoid further post office 
closures. 
 
An IBA is vital for the future of our post offices, and it is clear that without one there will 
be more closures across the country as sub-postmasters retire and sell up. It would be 
unforgiveable if this government does not heed the warning it has been given. 
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2. Editorial: Why the U.S. Postal Service needs to be reformed 

Published: Wednesday, June 01, 2011, 7:00 AM     Updated: Wednesday, June 01, 2011, 
7:29 AM 
The Grand Rapids Press Editorial Board By The Grand Rapids Press Editorial Board 
Follow 
Share Email Print 
POSTALPACKAGES1_.jpgPress file photoPostal carriers sort packages at the office on 
3 Mile Road in Grand Rapids. 
 
Say what you want about the auto industry bailouts, but at least taxpayer help came with 
the expectation of corporate change. Now General Motors is creating jobs, Chrysler has 
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paid back its $7.6 billion government loan, and both are on a path to better things — 
provided management and unions work together to remain lean and profitable. 
 
That should be the model for all government aid. Make sure the help isn’t wasted and, 
where needed, is used to drive reforms. 
 
So it ought to be with the U.S. Postal Service. Last month, the Post Office announced a 
$2.2 billion loss for the first quarter of 2011. The agency anticipates losing another $42 
billion over the next four years. Yet the Postal Service has done far too little to alter the 
way it does business, even as it faces the end of a $15 billion line of credit extended by 
Congress in the early 1990s. 
 
Earlier this year, Postmaster General Patrick R. Donahue warned Congress the Postal 
Service faces $5.5 billion in costs for future retiree health care. This after the Postal 
Service came to an agreement with its workers to hike pay 3.5 percent over the life of the 
four-and-a-half year contract and guarantee jobs for many, regardless of the economic 
realities facing the organization. 
 
There are eerie parallels to the auto industry. The industry was saddled with huge legacy 
costs for retiree health care and pensions. The Detroit auto makers had a “jobs bank” that 
allowed workers to collect paychecks even when they were idle. Those practices changed 
as General Motors and Chrysler accepted a government bailout, endured structured 
bankruptcies and lived by the dictates of an auto czar. Like the auto industry, the Postal 
Service should be forced to live within its means. 
 
There is no question the Postal Service is in the middle of a historic transition, as are 
many businesses affected by the digital revolution. E-mail is slowly replacing first class 
mail, and first class mail remains a prime source of Postal Service revenue. The amount 
of mail sent through the post office dropped from 213 billion pieces in 2006 to 171 
billion in 2010. By 2020, the number will be down to 150 billion pieces, and an 
increasing volume of that mail will be less profitable bulk mailings. The inspector general 
has raised numerous red flags, most recently calling attention to the agency’s easily 
defrauded disability compensation system. 
 
Eighty percent of the costs of the Postal Service are in employee compensation. That is 
the place the agency has to look for savings. The Postal Service should shed some of its 
branches — it has twice as many retail outlets in the U.S. as McDonald’s — and consider 
partially privatized models of service such as those used in Europe. Leaders need to 
tackle unsustainable legacy costs. In addition, they need to ink contracts with their four 
unions that don’t inhibit the ability to be nimble in the face of change. Dumping job 
guarantees would be good place to start. 
 
The Postal Service is hinting that it will need more money after its line of credit from the 
federal government runs out. In 1970 Congress and President Richard Nixon reorganized 
the Postal Service to make it more of a separate agency — a quasi-government service 
meant to be financially independent and function more like a business. 
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The Postal Service has yet to achieve that vision. Time is running short to make it 
happen. 
 
E-mail a letter to the editor for publication in print: pulse@grpress.com Please keep 
letters to less than 200 words and include your full name, home address and phone 
number. 
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3. Postal tech upgrade to create Rs 5,000-cr scope for IT firms 

Bibhu Ranjan Mishra / Bangalore June 9, 2011, 0:48 IST 
 
IBM, TCS, HP, Wipro, HCL Tech and others to vie for the Rs 1,000-cr system integrator 
deal. 
 
The postal department’s technology upgrade initiative is expected to create opportunities 
worth Rs 5,000 crore for information technology (IT) companies, making it one of the 
biggest IT outsourcing contracts in the domestic market in recent years. 
 
Given the sheer size and complexities involved in the process, the Department of Posts 
(DoP) has split the project into eight components and has invited bidders. The department 
has identified Accenture as its consulting partner for the initiative. 
 
Highly-placed industry sources say the department has already issued Requests For 
Proposals (RFPs) for six contracts, while the remaining two are expected to be issued this 
month. Despite repeated attempts, officials at DoP could not be reached. 
 
Of the six RFPs already issued, identification of the core system integrator is said to be 
the biggest one with a contract value of over Rs 1,000 crore. Most leading IT firms, 
including domestic companies like Infosys, TCS and HCL and global majors like HP and 
IBM are understood to be participating in the bidding. 
 
The RFP for identifying partners for ‘financial procedure services’ contract saw 
participation of Infosys, Wipro and TCS other than HP. 
 
“The process of finalising the lowest common bidder for this contract is underway and is 
expected anytime from now,” said sources from a bidding company. “Looking at the pace 
at which the department is expediting the process, we expect all contracts to be finalised 
before October-November,” they added. 
 
The four other RFPs issued are for identifying outsourcing partners in areas of data centre 
management, network integrator, rural ICT system integrator and change management. 
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DoP initiated its IT modernisation process last year under the ‘India Post 2011’ plan. The 
idea was to improve its customer service, deliver new services and improve operational 
efficiencies. 
 
“The technology modernisation initiative by India Post is an ambitious programme. This 
should have been done long ago. If we had an efficient postal system with automated post 
offices, we would not have required setting up common services centres because there are 
post offices almost in every village,” said Neel Ratan, executive director (e-governance 
practice), PwC India. 
 
DoP presently has the largest postal network in the world with 155,669 offices of which 
89 per cent are in rural areas. But only 12,604 head post offices and sub-post offices have 
been computerised so far. By the end of 2012, the department wants to computerise all 
post offices and that would help it offer services seamlessly. 
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